Deer Mountain Community Organization Meeting Minutes (approved) October 17, 2015 2995 County Road 27A, Cotopaxi, CO 81223

<u>Meeting Called to Order:</u> 1:00p.m. With Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance. A quorum of members was established by Elaine Foster.

Lunch and fellowship: Until 1:30p.m.

Membership: We welcomed all and Jayne gave us a membership update.

Treasurer's Report: The treasurer's report was read and passed unanimously.

Minutes: The May and September Minutes were approved unanimously.

Chairman's Report:

-Elaine gave a hearty thank you for all the volunteer help we had at the Vineyard Chicken Dinner. Thanks to: Rob and LeeAnn Adams, Wes and Becky Girdler, Marie Schaarschmidt, Sarah Killough (advertising), Jackie Tripp, Chip and Elaine Foster and Sandy Specht.

-Nominations for Board Seats were taken and Elaine, Rob and Sandi were voted in unopposed as Board members for 2016.

-We now have a framed certificate dedicating the Club House to Richard and Jamie Kelly and we decided to send a copy to Jamie Kelly.

-December's Meeting (December 19^{th} at 1:00p.m.) will be a Christmas Party with snacks and a White Elephant gift. All are welcome, bring neighbors and friends.

-Holiday Baskets were discussed and we decided to do three baskets this year. We will bring food and put them together at the November meeting. Anyone who would like to donate is invited to.

<u>Fundraisers:</u> Sandy reported that we made \$475.00 on the GVPOA Luncheon and The Vineyard Fried Chicken Dinner netted \$750.00.

-Becky reported that The Roast Beef Dinner will be at 5:00p.m. on Friday, October 23rd at the DMFS.

-Our next Chicken Dinner is at the DMFS on November 6^{th} from 5-7p.m. We already have 15 To-Go's sold to Pattie Meyer for the DMFS Training Meeting on the 7^{th} . Left-over fried chicken will be sold at \$10.00 for a bag of 10 pieces.

-Becky offered brats, hamburger patties, candy bars, bake sale items for sale and we made more money.

Bylaws: The bylaws changes will be updated and signed by the Directors at the November meeting.

<u>New Business:</u> We voted to give Becky a \$20.00 donation for paper products for the Community Dinners at the DMFD on Thanksgiving and Christmas.

-Becky reported that she had cleaned the floor at the Vineyard. (It looks beautiful. Side note from LeeAnn).

The meeting was adjourned at 2:50p.m. Submitted by Rob Adams, Secretary